
From: Faviola Medina
To: tsardina@protonmail.com
Cc: redistricting
Subject: RE: For 2/17 Independent Redistricting Commission Meeting
Date: Wednesday, February 16, 2022 4:04:19 PM
Attachments: FAIR MAPS.pdf

Good Afternoon Commissioner Sardina,
 
This is to confirm that we are in receipt of your email and will distribute this to the commission with
the correspondence received to date.
 
Thank you,
 

 
Faviola Medina, CMC
City Clerk Services Manager
Office of the City Clerk
P: 760-434-5989
 

From: Terry Sardina <TSardina@protonmail.com> 
Sent: Tuesday, February 15, 2022 9:54 PM
To: Faviola Medina <Faviola.Medina@carlsbadca.gov>
Subject: For 2/17 Independent Redistricting Commission Meeting
 
Hello Ms. Medina,
I would like to submit the attached Fair MAP criteria comparison for discussion in the Independent
Redistricting Commission meeting on Thursday.  I haven't seen a table comparison from NDC yet
for these criteria, and I would just like to be sure that we discuss all the criteria for the Focus
Maps.
Thanks,
Terry Sardina
 
 
Sent with ProtonMail Secure Email.
 

CAUTION:  Do not open attachments or click on links unless you recognize the
sender and know the content is safe.

mailto:Faviola.Medina@carlsbadca.gov
mailto:tsardina@protonmail.com
mailto:redistricting@CarlsbadCA.gov
https://urldefense.com/v3/__https:/protonmail.com/__;!!E_4xU6-vwMWK-Q!6L66xrr9EqVF7owbpS8syDXisgHqWDU-1k2Q_kzrKUhkK1LMiHo0tUAll_4aF_mfVmuZFP0wgA$



California Fair MAPS Act Criteria applied to Focus Maps


Criteria in Priority Order NDC 101c d96786c d96973b d96973c


Geographically Contiguous YES YES YES YES


*Undivided Neighborhoods and “communities of 
interest” (Socio-economic geographic areas that 
should be kept together)


60% Undivided 70% Undivided 90% Undivided 90% Undivided


Compact (Do not bypass one group of people to 
get to a more distant group of people) NO NO YES YES


Easily Identifiable Boundaries NO NO YES YES


*Neighborhoods


Village YES YES YES YES


Barrio YES YES YES YES


North Beach YES YES YES YES


Olde Carlsbad YES YES YES YES


Hedionda Point YES YES YES YES


Tamarack Point NO NO NO NO


Calavera Hills YES* NO YES* YES*


Robertson Ranch YES* YES YES YES


Carlsbad Ranch YES NO YES YES


Kelly Ranch YES YES YES YES


Rancho Carlsbad Sunny Creek YES YES YES YES


South Beach NO NO YES YES


Poinsettia NO YES YES YES


La Costa Greens NO NO YES* YES


Bressi Ranch YES* YES* YES YES


Ranch Carrillo NO YES* YES YES


Aviara NO YES YES YES


Rancho La Costa NO NO NO NO


La Costa Ridge NO YES YES* YES


La Costa Oaks YES YES YES YES


% Undivided 60% 70% 90% 90%


Yes = Undivided Neighborhood

Yes* = Largely Undivided Neighborhood

No = Divided Neighborhood


Industrial Corridor/City Centre Neighborhood is divided in all cases - not counted


Submitted by:  Terese Sardina, Carlsbad Independent Redistricting Commission

Date: February 15, 2022
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From: Faviola Medina
To: Gayle Cadwallader
Cc: Sheila Cobian; Shannon Kelly; redistricting
Subject: RE: Variations of map 96973
Date: Wednesday, February 16, 2022 4:09:42 PM

Good Afternoon Commissioner Cadwallader,
 
This is to confirm that we are in receipt of your email and will distribute this to the commission with
the correspondence received to date.
 
Thank you,
 

 
Faviola Medina, CMC
City Clerk Services Manager
Office of the City Clerk
P: 760-434-5989
 

From: Gayle Cadwallader <gjcadwallader@gmail.com> 
Sent: Wednesday, February 16, 2022 7:46 AM
To: Shannon Kelly <skelly@ndcresearch.com>
Cc: Faviola Medina <Faviola.Medina@carlsbadca.gov>; Sheila Cobian
<Sheila.Cobian@carlsbadca.gov>
Subject: Re: Variations of map 96973
 
Regarding map 96973c, it appears that all 333 people in census block 124216 were moved to D4
from D2. At our January 27 meeting, Commissioner Ashton and I suggested that only the western
portion of that census block be moved to D4 (the portion of the block that is NOT accessed from
Xana Way). I assume that is possible. given that we are doing it in other places, e.g., along the coast
and along the northern boundary between D1 and D2.) Splitting the census block would allow us to
avoid splitting the gated neighborhood. 
 
The district populations become more balanced for this map if the above split is incorporated. Just
counting the houses, I estimate only ~39% of that population lives on the west side of the census
block and should be moved. Hopefully you can determine better than I how many people would be
involved. 
Q: If you have time before Thursday's meeting, I'd appreciate it if you would prepare to tell us how
many people would move if that split was made as originally requested. I'd also be curious how that
would affect the population distribution among the districts.
 
Thank you,
Gayle Cadwallader

mailto:Faviola.Medina@carlsbadca.gov
mailto:gjcadwallader@gmail.com
mailto:Sheila.Cobian@carlsbadca.gov
mailto:skelly@ndcresearch.com
mailto:redistricting@CarlsbadCA.gov


Commissioner
Independent Redistricting Commission
 
On Tue, Feb 15, 2022 at 1:42 PM Gayle Cadwallader <gjcadwallader@gmail.com> wrote:

In comparing the statistics for map 96973 vs those of 96973b, I see differences of 1080 people in
both D3 and D4. The populations of D1 and D2 remained the same. When I use the viewer to look
at those two maps overlaid one on the other, I see only one change: Population Unit 100 has been
moved from D3 to D4. The viewer indicates that Population Unit 100 has 1188 people. That
implies 108 people went somewhere else. But I can't find any other change in the district
boundaries. What am I missing? 
Q1: Please be prepared to explain at Thursday's meeting why the delta differs from the population
of unit 100, as shown in the viewer. 
 
In comparing the statistics for map 96973 vs those of 96973c, I see differences
in three districts: D3 is lower by 1230 while D2 is up by 895 and D4 is up by 333. 
-- The D4 increase of 333 is presumably the result of moving all of census block 124216 into D4
from D2 (315 ppl per the viewer). 
-- The D3 decrease of 1230 appears to be the result of moving those parts of Population Units 64
and 71 that were in D3, just east of El Camino Real and north of Alga, into D2. (However, per the
viewer, the affected census blocks contain 1423 ppl.)
-- The D2 increase of 895 should be the net of the people moved in from D3 less those moved out
to D4. Using the statistics, that would be 1230 - 333 = 897. (That math basically checks.) Using the
viewer numbers, that net would be 1423 - 315 = 1107. 
Q2: Please explain why the Population Unit numbers can be used to calculate the changes in the
96973c statistics, whereas some other numbers must be used to calculate the changes in 96973b
statistics. 
Q2a: What is the source of the latter numbers?
 
I note that the Population Unit numbers are not the sum of their census block numbers - they're
often lower than the sum. 
Q3: Does the viewer not have all the adjusted numbers? Again, please help me understand.
 
At the January 27 meeting, it was requested (by Commissioner Saldana?) that we be provided the
numbers of people, and percentages, who will be moved from the existing districts to produce the
new districts. 
Q4: I hope to see that data at Public Hearing #4. I estimate that number to be around 25% for the
versions of 96973.
 
Thanks,
Gayle Cadwallader, Commissioner
 
 

CAUTION:  Do not open attachments or click on links unless you recognize the
sender and know the content is safe.

mailto:gjcadwallader@gmail.com




From: redistricting
To: Glenn Bernard
Cc: redistricting
Subject: RE: Being landlocked might matter to Queen Isabella and Christopher Columbus. But,
Date: Wednesday, February 16, 2022 4:17:17 PM

Good Afternoon,

This is to confirm that we are in receipt of your email. This will be forwarded to the demographer and provided to
the commission for consideration at their meeting.

Thank you,

Faviola Medina, CMC
City Clerk Services Manager
Office of the City Clerk
P: 760-434-5989

-----Original Message-----
From: Glenn Bernard <glennrbernard@gmail.com>
Sent: Wednesday, February 16, 2022 1:29 PM
To: redistricting <redistricting@CarlsbadCA.gov>
Subject: Being landlocked might matter to Queen Isabella and Christopher Columbus. But,

When the media publishes real estate statistics, they exclusively utilize zip codes.  The Post office is known to make
widespread use of zip codes.  You should too.  Please just keep it simple Sent from my iPhone
CAUTION: Do not open attachments or click on links unless you recognize the sender and know the content is safe.

mailto:redistricting@CarlsbadCA.gov
mailto:glennrbernard@gmail.com
mailto:redistricting@CarlsbadCA.gov


From: redistricting
To: Patti Gerke
Cc: redistricting
Subject: RE: Carlsbad Maps
Date: Wednesday, February 16, 2022 4:18:52 PM

Good Afternoon,
 
This is to confirm that we are in receipt of your email. This will be forwarded to the demographer
and provided to the commission for consideration at their meeting.
 
Thank you,
 

 
Faviola Medina, CMC
City Clerk Services Manager
Office of the City Clerk
P: 760-434-5989
 

From: Patti Gerke <patti@pattigerke.com> 
Sent: Thursday, February 10, 2022 3:13 PM
To: redistricting <redistricting@CarlsbadCA.gov>
Subject: RE: Carlsbad Maps
 
I think all districts need to have a portion of the Coast within their district and it should
be shared as equally as possible.
D103378, PPd69103 and DNC101 seem to offer that the best.
I’ve been a Carlsbad resident for 38 yrs and would hate to see any one district get
jurisdiction over our beautiful Coast.
 
Patti Gerke, MBA, CRS, SRES
Realtor®
DRE# 01386269
COMPASS
12860 El Camino Real, Ste 100
San Diego, CA 92130
C: 760-525-7269
patti@pattigerke.com
https://www.compass.com/concierge/agents/patti-gerke
 

CAUTION:  Do not open attachments or click on links unless you recognize the
sender and know the content is safe.
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mailto:redistricting@CarlsbadCA.gov
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From: redistricting
To: Chih-Wu Chang
Cc: redistricting
Subject: RE: Redistricting Meeting 02/17/2022 - Preferred Map
Date: Wednesday, February 16, 2022 4:20:10 PM

Good Afternoon,

This is to confirm that we are in receipt of your email. This will be forwarded to the demographer and provided to
the commission for consideration at their meeting.

Thank you,

Faviola Medina, CMC
City Clerk Services Manager
Office of the City Clerk
P: 760-434-5989

-----Original Message-----
From: Chih-Wu Chang <chihwu.chang@gmail.com>
Sent: Friday, February 11, 2022 4:37 AM
To: City Clerk <Clerk@carlsbadca.gov>
Subject: Redistricting Meeting 02/17/2022 - Preferred Map

Dear Carldbad Redistricting Members,

I have been a Carldbad Resident for over 15 years.

Thank you for working hard to ensure the city of Carldbad will have a fair and just map that reflects the interest of
the community. On behalf of several members of AAPI community, I would like to express my support for the map,
NDC 101c.

Thank you.

Chih-Wu Chang, MSc, MBA, PMP®
6488 Paseo Vuelo
Carlsbad, CA 92009
CAUTION: Do not open attachments or click on links unless you recognize the sender and know the content is safe.

mailto:redistricting@CarlsbadCA.gov
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From: redistricting
To: David Hall
Cc: redistricting
Subject: RE: Final redistricting map
Date: Wednesday, February 16, 2022 4:22:50 PM

Good Afternoon,
 
This is to confirm that we are in receipt of your email. This will be forwarded to the demographer
and provided to the commission for consideration at their meeting.
 
Thank you,
 

 
Faviola Medina, CMC
City Clerk Services Manager
Office of the City Clerk
P: 760-434-5989

 
From: David Hall <dqhall44@gmail.com> 
Sent: Friday, February 11, 2022 10:05 AM
To: City Clerk <Clerk@carlsbadca.gov>
Subject: Final redistricting map
 
I support and encourage the adoption of map ND 101c for Carlsbad Redistricting. Thank you,
 
The Rev. Dr. David Q. Hall

CAUTION:  Do not open attachments or click on links unless you recognize the
sender and know the content is safe.

mailto:redistricting@CarlsbadCA.gov
mailto:dqhall44@gmail.com
mailto:redistricting@CarlsbadCA.gov
mailto:dqhall44@gmail.com
mailto:Clerk@carlsbadca.gov


From: redistricting
To: Judy Walters
Cc: redistricting
Subject: RE: Feedback for Carlsbad, CA
Date: Wednesday, February 16, 2022 4:25:19 PM

Good Afternoon,
 
This is to confirm that we are in receipt of your email. This will be forwarded to the demographer
and provided to the commission for consideration at their meeting.
 
Also to correct the information highlighted below, you may email us further feedback at
redistricting@carlsbadca.gov.
 
Thank you,
 

 
Faviola Medina, CMC
City Clerk Services Manager
Office of the City Clerk
P: 760-434-5989
 

From: Communications <Communications@CarlsbadCA.gov> 
Sent: Monday, February 14, 2022 12:46 PM
To: Judy Walters <waltersja@att.net>
Subject: RE: Feedback for Carlsbad, CA
 
Hi Judy,
Thanks for your input. I will forward your comment to our redistricting project team. If you would
like to share more, you can email them at redistricting@carlsbadca.com.
 
The last public hearing will take place this Thursday and comments are welcome at the meeting too.
Here is a link for more information. The agenda has information on how to participate.
https://www.carlsbadca.gov/Home/Components/News/News/924/15
 
Thanks again and stay well,
Lisa
 
 
 

From: Carlsbad Web Team <webmaster@carlsbadca.gov> 
Sent: Friday, February 11, 2022 2:45 PM
To: Communications <Communications@CarlsbadCA.gov>

mailto:redistricting@CarlsbadCA.gov
mailto:waltersja@att.net
mailto:redistricting@CarlsbadCA.gov
mailto:redistricting@carlsbadca.gov
mailto:redistricting@carlsbadca.com
https://www.carlsbadca.gov/Home/Components/News/News/924/15
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mailto:Communications@CarlsbadCA.gov


Subject: Feedback for Carlsbad, CA
 
You have received this feedback from Judy Walters < waltersja@att.net > for the following page: 

https://www.carlsbadca.gov/city-hall/city-council/redistricting/maps

I think the area east of El Camino Real through Calavera Hills, including Sage Creek HS should be part
of District 1.

CAUTION:  Do not open attachments or click on links unless you recognize the
sender and know the content is safe.

mailto:waltersja@att.net
https://www.carlsbadca.gov/city-hall/city-council/redistricting/maps


From: redistricting
To: Arnie Cohen
Cc: redistricting
Subject: RE: Important data point for 2/17/22 public hearing
Date: Wednesday, February 16, 2022 4:27:07 PM

Good Afternoon,
 
This is to confirm that we are in receipt of your email. This will be forwarded to the demographer
and provided to the commission for consideration at their meeting.
 
Thank you,
 

 
Faviola Medina, CMC
City Clerk Services Manager
Office of the City Clerk
P: 760-434-5989
 

From: Arnie Cohen <arnter@gmail.com> 
Sent: Monday, February 14, 2022 8:27 PM
To: redistricting <redistricting@CarlsbadCA.gov>
Subject: Important data point for 2/17/22 public hearing
 
On February 1st I sent the following request to the Commission.
 

"I would like to request for both the four Coastal district map and for the
two Coastal district map that in the staff report and Agenda Packet it is
clearly delineated what the total number of people across the entire city
who will have their assigned district changed. This is an important data
point in considering which map should be adopted."
 

I have reviewed the Agenda packet for the 2/17 meeting and do not see that
data point included. As you know, there are several criteria to be considered in
adopting a final impact that are directly impacted by that data. The public
should have that information available BEFORE the Public Comment period on
the Agenda item.

Minimize voters shifted to different election years 
Respect voters’ choices / continuity in office 
Preserving the core of existing districts

I respectfully request that during the Staff / Consultant presentations of the
Agenda item, this important information is reviewed for each of the final maps.
 

mailto:redistricting@CarlsbadCA.gov
mailto:arnter@gmail.com
mailto:redistricting@CarlsbadCA.gov


Thank you
Arnie Cohen

CAUTION:  Do not open attachments or click on links unless you recognize the
sender and know the content is safe.



From: redistricting
To: Kenneth Pilco
Cc: redistricting
Subject: RE: Redistricting Meeting 02/17/2022 - Preferred Map.
Date: Wednesday, February 16, 2022 4:27:39 PM

Good Afternoon,
 
This is to confirm that we are in receipt of your email. This will be forwarded to the demographer
and provided to the commission for consideration at their meeting.
 
Thank you,
 

 
Faviola Medina, CMC
City Clerk Services Manager
Office of the City Clerk
P: 760-434-5989
 

From: Kenneth Pilco <pilcok03@gmail.com> 
Sent: Monday, February 14, 2022 10:06 PM
To: City Clerk <Clerk@carlsbadca.gov>; redistricting <redistricting@CarlsbadCA.gov>
Subject: Redistricting Meeting 02/17/2022 - Preferred Map.
 
Good evening, 
 
As a Carlsbad Resident, this upcoming redistricting meeting will greatly affect how my community is
represented. I believe the final arrangements made by map NDC101c ensures the best
representation of all communities in Carlsbad. 
 
The expanding area of District 1 is necessary and relevant, as many families who live near Carlsbad
High School associate themselves with the Village, rather than communities in District 2. 
 
NDC101c also binds communities instead of separating them. By moving slightly Southward
(inheriting the Bressi Ranch Area, previously represented by District 3) District 2 preserves existing
political communities that would be more aligned with the people of the aforementioned district.
District 3 does this as well by bringing the Alicante Rd neighborhood together instead of separating
them as the district lines do now. District 4 also does the same by combining my community on
Estrella De Mar Ct alongside the rest of Estrella De Mar Rd.
 
For these reasons, I believe that map NDC101c is the most fair and equal representation of the
people of Carlsbad.
 

mailto:redistricting@CarlsbadCA.gov
mailto:pilcok03@gmail.com
mailto:redistricting@CarlsbadCA.gov


Thank you,
- Kenneth Pilco
Senior at Carlsbad High School
pilcok03@gmail.com
(760) 496-9309

CAUTION:  Do not open attachments or click on links unless you recognize the
sender and know the content is safe.

mailto:pilcok03@gmail.com


From: redistricting
To: Kris Wright
Cc: redistricting
Subject: RE: Map selection request
Date: Wednesday, February 16, 2022 4:28:03 PM

Good Afternoon,
 
This is to confirm that we are in receipt of your email. This will be forwarded to the demographer
and provided to the commission for consideration at their meeting.
 
Thank you,
 

 
Faviola Medina, CMC
City Clerk Services Manager
Office of the City Clerk
P: 760-434-5989
 

From: Kris Wright <kriswrt222@gmail.com> 
Sent: Tuesday, February 15, 2022 2:29 PM
To: redistricting <redistricting@CarlsbadCA.gov>
Subject: Map selection request
 
Greetings Commissioners,
I watched the entire 4+ hours of your last meeting and appreciate the time that all of you
have put into this process.

I totally agree with a four coastal district map.

I would like to ask you all to select Map NDC101C with ONE modification which should be
easy.  Currently the map's border between proposed District 1 and District 2 lies in the
middle of the Agua Hedionda Lagoon.  I would like to suggest that you bring that southern
border down to Cannon Road so that the NRG/SDGE property is included in District 1. 
This way an industrial/utility property is included there and District 2 will have the airport as
a separate district AND the population won't change by bringing the border to Cannon
Road.

Would you all consider this?
 
Thanks,
Kris
 
--
Kris Wright

mailto:redistricting@CarlsbadCA.gov
mailto:kriswrt222@gmail.com
mailto:redistricting@CarlsbadCA.gov


kriswrt222@gmail.com

CAUTION:  Do not open attachments or click on links unless you recognize the
sender and know the content is safe.
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From: redistricting
To: Claudine Jones
Cc: redistricting
Subject: RE: Redistricting Meeting 02/17/2022 - Preferred Map
Date: Wednesday, February 16, 2022 4:28:55 PM

Good Afternoon,
 
This is to confirm that we are in receipt of your email. This will be forwarded to the demographer
and provided to the commission for consideration at their meeting.
 
Thank you,
 

 
Faviola Medina, CMC
City Clerk Services Manager
Office of the City Clerk
P: 760-434-5989
 

From: Claudine Jones <claudine_castanon@yahoo.com> 
Sent: Wednesday, February 16, 2022 11:41 AM
To: redistricting <redistricting@CarlsbadCA.gov>
Cc: City Clerk <Clerk@carlsbadca.gov>
Subject: Redistricting Meeting 02/17/2022 - Preferred Map
 
Hello Redistricting Commissioners,
 
I'd like to join a number of my fellow constituents and voice my support of redistricting map #NDC101c. I
am a registered voter and 18 year resident of Carlsbad's district 2. In 2018, there was extensive research
and public comment taken to develop the current maps. I see no need to overwhelmingly change those
maps. I ask you to please support the adoption of redistricting map #NDC101c.
 
 
Thank you and thank you for your service to our community.
 
Best Regards,
 
Claudine Jones
2337 Masters Rd
 

CAUTION:  Do not open attachments or click on links unless you recognize the
sender and know the content is safe.
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From: redistricting
To: John Roach
Cc: redistricting
Subject: RE: Maps
Date: Wednesday, February 16, 2022 4:29:25 PM

Good Afternoon,
 
This is to confirm that we are in receipt of your email. This will be forwarded to the demographer
and provided to the commission for consideration at their meeting.
 
Thank you,
 

 
Faviola Medina, CMC
City Clerk Services Manager
Office of the City Clerk
P: 760-434-5989
 

From: John Roach <jroach238@gmail.com> 
Sent: Wednesday, February 16, 2022 11:48 AM
To: redistricting <redistricting@CarlsbadCA.gov>
Subject: Maps
 
Greetings Redistricting Commissioners,
 
I'd like to join a number of my fellow Carlsbadians and voice my support of redistricting map #NDC101c. I
am a registered voter and 18 year resident of Carlsbad's district 1.  In 2018, there was extensive research
and public comment taken to develop the current maps. I can see no need other than partisan politics to
overwhelmingly change those maps. I ask you to avoid partisanship in a non partisan office and please
support the adoption of redistricting map #NDC101c.
 
 
Thank you and thank you also for your service to our community.
 
Warmest Regards,
 
John A. Roach
2072 Lee Ct.
 
Sent from my iPad

CAUTION:  Do not open attachments or click on links unless you recognize the
sender and know the content is safe.
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From: redistricting
To: Maggie Jones
Cc: redistricting
Subject: RE: Redistricting Meeting 02/17/2022 - Preferred Map
Date: Wednesday, February 16, 2022 4:30:43 PM

Good Afternoon,

This is to confirm that we are in receipt of your email. This will be forwarded to the demographer and provided to
the commission for consideration at their meeting.

Thank you,

Faviola Medina, CMC
City Clerk Services Manager
Office of the City Clerk
P: 760-434-5989

-----Original Message-----
From: Maggie Jones <mkjones@g.hmc.edu>
Sent: Wednesday, February 16, 2022 11:59 AM
To: redistricting <redistricting@CarlsbadCA.gov>
Cc: City Clerk <Clerk@carlsbadca.gov>
Subject: Redistricting Meeting 02/17/2022 - Preferred Map

Hello Redistricting Commissioners,

I'd like to join a number of my fellow constituents and voice my support of redistricting map #NDC101c. I am a
registered voter and 18 year resident of Carlsbad's district 2. In 2018, there was extensive research and public
comment taken to develop the current maps. I see no need to overwhelmingly change those maps. I ask you to
please support the adoption of redistricting map #NDC101c.

Thank you and thank you for your service to our community.

Best Regards,

Magdalena Jones
2337 Masters Rd
CAUTION: Do not open attachments or click on links unless you recognize the sender and know the content is safe.
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